LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP (LDT)

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS’ (BOS I) MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 10, 2023

CALL TO ORDER:  At 7:29 PM Supervisor Richard Brown opened the Meeting.  Supervisors Richard Brown and Lou Simone were in attendance along with Treasurer Alison Emmons and Secretary Helen Romano.  Residents Charlie Rodgers, Rich Henryson, Diane Henryson, Stephen McHenry, Stacey Kent and Mr. and Mrs. Witman were in the audience.  Gene Wier was not in attendance.

PUBLIC COMMENTS – BURNING ISSUE:  The Witman couple brought up the issue of thick heavy smoke coming from a neighbor’s yard. Oct 2 the smell intensified in Mindy Acres at approximately 8:30-9:00 pm. Oct 3rd the smell of fire was still lingering and they drove out of their development to RT-926/Fernwood & Greenfield and pinpointed the source of the fire. At this time they were uncomfortable reporting the name but they did try to contact them with no response.  Richard Brown noted that burning on private property is allowed and Lou Simone added that it is not allowed after sunset.

WHITE HORSE ROAD SPEEDING:  Stacey Kent addressed the board next with a speeding concern on her street, Whitehorse RD, and possibly installing speed bumps. The street is, however, not a township road so the Twp is unable to address this problem. Lou Simone suggested to Stacey Kent to contact PennDOT about the problem and asked the secretary to give Stacey our Twp contact for PennDOT. The Witman’s also noted the need for speed hump on Daleville RD as well.
BOS I MINUTES OF JULY 18, 2023: Richard Brown made a MOTION to approve the minutes for July 18, 2023 as submitted. Lou seconded the motion and the vote was 2 to 0 for approval.
BOS I MINUTES OF AUGUST 08, 2023 AND SEPTEMBR 12, 2023:  Richard Brown tabled these two items until the October BOS Meeting because Gene Wier was not in attendance.

TREASURER’S  REPORT – AUGUST, 2023:  Alison Emmons noted that LDT received a little bump up of 2% for 2024 Winter Service Traffic Agreement. Alison stated that the Budget workshop will be held on November 14, 2023 and that this meeting needs to be advertised. Also the payment for the furnace hook up and the 3rd quarter West Grove Ambulance were paid.
TOWNSHIP REPORTS:
A. ZONING OFFICER / BUILDING INSPECTOR REPORT – AUGUST, 2023:  
Bill Beers submitted his August 2023 Report which was reviewed by the Board. There were eleven (11) Building Permits, four (4) exempt storm water permits, and six (6) Use & Occupancy permits were issued.  Three (3) 
regular U&O’s and three (3) resale U&O’s were issued. Zoning/Legal issues included the Fernwood Bridge Project as well as Morales and Sheehan properties.
B.  ROADMASTER: Lou Simone read Darryl’s report. The paving projects are
  complete with the exception of the joint sealing which should take place in
  the next two weeks. He is planning to clean up some dirt on Faggs Manor
  RD along the curbs etc to address any mess that occurred during this
  project. Burkhart Excavating will drop off several scoops of dirt for the clean
  up and will also send the TWP an invoice. Darryl stated in the report that 
  between harvest activities he will mow the road banks. The Henryson’s 
  complimented Darryl King for his hard work, attention to detail and great
  communication skills with the residents.
C.  EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT (EM):  No report.

D.  PLANNING COMMISSION (PC):  Richard Henryson gave the report.  The 
     PC welcomed a new member, Frank Zion, to fill a two-year vacant position.
The Windurra Reverse Subdivision that will incorporate two lots into Windurra’s larger lot, the PC recommended the Subdivision to be approved by the Board of Supervisors.  The vote was 7-0.   Next meeting for October 17, 2023 is canceled.
E.  OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE (OSC):  The OSC did not meet in September. 
     The next scheduled meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, October 17, 2023
     at 5:30 PM.  This meeting may be cancelled.
F.  HISTORICAL COMMITTEE (HC):  Diane Henryson noted the HC met in 

     September and discussed research on the history of properties that are no
     longer there and the creation of a map for a self guided tour by car through 
     out the township. They also discussed the 250th Anniversary ideas.
G. WEBSITE / FACEBOOK:   Gene Wier continues to update the website as 
     necessary.  
OLD BUSINESS:  
A. LDT MUNICIPAL BUILDING RENOVATIONS:   Proposal submitted by Liz Lawrence of Milkhouse Design Studio and Workshop in Kemblesville, PA. was forwarded to Stacey Fuller, Esq. to review the proposed contract. Several changes were suggested by Stacey and taken under advisement by the Board.
B. NEW DALEVILLE (ND) TOWING UPDATE: Lou Simone attended the Zoom meeting on September 28, 2023 to get feedback from the HOA residents about the parking issues. The only question related to parking was who has jurisdiction to enforce the violators and an explanation of the State Law requiring vehicles to park in the same direction. No one either supported or opposed the township enacting new parking regulations, and Lou informed the audience a 90 day notice would be given as to any action the township were to take. Safety and emergency vehicle #1 concern.
A modification in the ordinance would be necessary and he would develop a   procedure for handling this issue.
C. PERMITS AND ZONING OFFICER REPLACEMENT:  Lou Simone presented 4 candidates from the interview process with Highland Twp to fill the Permit/Zoning Officer position listing the pros and cons of each candidate. (1) ARRO, (2) Commonwealth Code Inspection Services, (3) Jaz Design and (4) Solanco Engineering Services. Ted Jasinski had a competitive bid. Richard Brown made a motion to make an offer to Ted Jasinski with Jaz Designs. Lou seconded the motion and the vote was 2 to 0 for approval.
D. MS4 CHESAPEAKE BAY EDITS AND CREDITS PURCHASE ORDER:  Stacey Fuller, solicitor, is working on this.
E. SOLAR FARM ORDINANCE: TABLED until November 14, 2023 BOS I meeting.
F. COCHRANVILLE FIRE COMPANY ANNUAL MEETING WITH TOWNSHIPS: Monday, September 18, 2023: Richard Brown was unable to attend.
G. NEW DALEVILLE & LONDONDERRY MEADOWS CROSSWALK: McMahon Inc. looking into this.
H. FERNWOOD BRIDGE BID RESULTS: Bertolet Construction LLC was chosen for the job. Richard Brown made a motion to approve the Bid from Bertolet Construction for $59,940.00. Lou seconded the motion and the vote was 2 to 0 for approval. Tom Scott from Highland Twp. will be looking into grant money from FEMA/PEMA.
I. SEWAGE REPORT FOR TAX PARCEL 46-4-26: Chester County Health Dept. sent a letter to LDT concerning a sewage issue that has been reported for the last 2 years. Lou Simone suggested we look into this with the Health Dept. to see what actions are being taken to enforce repairs.
NEW BUSINESS:

A. WINDURRA REVERSE SUBDIVISION : After the Planning Commission reviewed the plans to reverse the subdivision they made the  recommendation to the Board of Supervisors to approve the plans. Richard Brown made a MOTION to approve the plans. Lou seconded the motion and the vote was 2 - 0 for approval.  
B. AVON GROVE LIBRARY CONTRIBUTION REQUEST 2024: Alison Emmons informed the BOS of the request and noted that LDT made a contribution to the Parkesburg Library in 2023 and suggested supporting them both again in 2024. Richard Brown made a MOTION to give a $5,000.00 contribution to both Avon Grove and Parkesburg Libraries, Lou seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.  
C. NEW ARRO CONTACT: Mark Harmon sent an email stating that Michael

Bingham will no longer be the contact for LDT.  Edward VanArsdale is the new contact. 
     D. COCHRANVILLE FIRE CO. 2024 PROTECTION AGREEMENT:     

          Richard Brown made a MOTION to accept the agreement.  Lou Simone        
          seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.  
D. WINTER SERVICE TRAFFIC AGREEMENT FROM PENDOT: Alison 

Explained that the new agreement has an increase payment from PENDOT per/mile, approximately an additional $3,000.00 per/year. Richard stated it should be deposited around October 15, 2023
E. LDT TOWNSHIP FLAG: Lou Simone asked Alison to look into getting one 

made.
ANNOUNCEMENTS AND CORRESPONDENCE:
A. PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING:  Tuesday, October 17, 2023 at 7:30 PM  CANCELLED
B. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE:  Wednesday, October 18, 2023 at 5:30 PM.  CANCELLED
C. BOS II MEETING:  Monday October 23, 2023 at 7:30 PM.  CANCELLED.
D. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE:  Tuesday, October 24, 2023 at  7:00 PM.

PAY BILLS:
 Bills were reviewed and paid in the usual manner
           
ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business before the Board, Richard Brown made a MOTION to adjourn the meeting. Lou Simone seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.  The Meeting adjourned at 8:13 PM.                                              
Respectfully submitted,

Helen Romano Assistant
Administrative Secretary
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